



Potomac, Maryland Connelly School of the Holy Child

New York, New York Connelly Middle School of the Holy Child

Pasadena, California Mayfield Junior School of the Holy Child Jesus

Pasadena, California Mayfield Senior School of the Holy Child Jesus

Summit, New Jersey Oak Knoll School of the Holy Child

Old Westbury, New York Holy Child Academy

Rosemont, Pennsylvania Holy Child School at Rosemont

Drexel Hill, Pennsylvania Holy Child Academy

Rye, New York School of the Holy Child

Network Office

1341 Montgomery Avenue Rosemont, Pennsylvania 19010 Tel (610) 626-1400 Fax (610) 525-2910 Dear Board Chairs and Heads of Schools;

The Board of Directors of the Holy Child Network of Schools is pleased to announce that Margaret Fox-Tully has accepted the position of Executive Director of the Network. The Board voted unanimously to accept the unanimous recommendation of Margaret by the Network Search Committee after its thorough 2 day final interview process.

Margaret will officially begin on July 1, 2025. Her selection was made with the support and input of the Society, for which the Network remains extremely grateful.

We are blessed to have someone of Margaret's experience to lead our Network. Margaret was recently the head of school at Holy Child Academy in Drexel Hill, Pennsylvania from 2016-2023. Her current role is serving as Sponsorship Coordinator for the Congregation of the Sisters of Saint Joseph in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. Overall, Margaret has over 40 years of responsible experience in a variety of educational leadership positions. The Board was most taken with Margaret's experience with the Holy Child Network, her passion for the charism of the Society of the Holy Child Jesus and her style of pastoral leadership.

As we are all aware, Margaret is succeeding Sister Eileen McDevitt, the founder and guiding force of our Network. Sister Eileen has created a healthy Network firmly and comfortably rooted in the teachings of our Venerable Cornelia Connelly. We look forward to partnering with our new Executive Director in furthering the work of Sister Eileen who will continue to be active in the Network, especially during the transition period.

Thank you to the Society, the Search Committee and our community for the help and support through this process and for your continued support and involvement through the upcoming transition period. Please join the Board in welcoming back Margaret to our Network.

Sincerely,

Sean Glynn

Chair, Board of Directors

Holy Child Network of Schools